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Dr. Michael DeGagné

President and Vice-Chancellor
Nipissing University

100 College Drive, P.O. Box 5002
North Bay. ON PIB 8L7

Dear Dr. DeGagné:
RE: Institution Receives National Recognition in Continuing Education via CAUCE Award

As the President of the Canadian Association for University Continuing Education (CAUCE) I am pleased to
enclose a copy of the Awards Program from our 60" Annual Conference, Distinct Savoir-Faire | UCE 6.0, held
May 22" to May 25" in Montreal, Quebec. The conference, hosted by McGill University, was very successful
and was attended by over 190 individuals working within university continuing education from across Canada.

The mission of CAUCE is to enlarge the scope and quality of educational opportunities for adults at the
university level by enhancing the stature and expertise of institutions and individuals devoted to providing those
opportunities. Consequently, one service we provide is an annual awards program that recognizes quality in the
following four categories: Marketing, Programs, Journal and Research.

1 am delighted to advise you that the Program award submission: RPN 7o BscN Blended Learning Program,
submitted by Wenda Caswell, Program Manager, School of Nursing and Lorraine Carter, Director, Centre for
Flexible Teaching and Learning at your university was declared winner in the Credit Programming Over 48
Hours category. The award was accepted at a luncheon ceremony at the conference and the staff was
congratulated for their contribution to quality in lifelong learning.

Please accept my personal congratulations for the excellent work done by your continuing education
professionals this year.

CAUCE looks forward to continuing its commitment to serve practitioners in university continuing education to
support quality-leaming opportunities for adults pursuing personal and professional educational goals.

Sincerely,

P =

Robert Wensveen,

Associate Director, Continuing Education
University of Calgary

CAUCE President 2013-2014

cc:  Lorraine Carter, Director, Centre for Flexible Teaching and Learning
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I am delighted to advise you that Lorraine Carter, Director, Centre for Flexible Teaching and Learning at your
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continuing education research in Canada.
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